
KEY FACTS ABOUT WASTE IN THE ROYAL BOROUGH OF KENSINGTON AND 
CHELSEA: ADDENDUM 

 
 
 
The previous waste report stated that: “consideration will also need to be given to the 
review of the London Plan and the impact that this may have on waste 
apportionment targets in the period up to 2031.”   
 
In the Minor Alteration to the consultation draft Replacement London Plan, the Mayor 
findings show that the Royal Borough’s municipal and commercial/industrial waste 
projections will be 267,000 tonnes by 2021. The Council’s share of the waste 
apportionment will amount to 227,000 tonnes per annum, requiring 2.9 hectares of 
land to manage this waste. The 2.9 hectares required can include existing waste 
management sites but not depots. Therefore, Cremorne Wharf (0.4Ha) is the only 
site that can be counted against the apportionment figure. This would leave a 
requirement to find 2.5 hectares of land for waste processing purposes.  
 
The forthcoming ‘Waste DPD’ will set out how this apportionment figure will be met. 
 
 
 


